
Minutes - Aspen Grove Condominium Association Board of Directors Meeting

3 p.m.




Friday March 22, 2013
Adult Clubhouse


Northstar Rec Center
Conference call access:
855-212-0212    Meeting ID:
 890-613-628#
Directors present:
Tom Amen, Dick Bjur, Bill Hoffman, Bill Ireton, Bob Thornton

Others present:
Robin Rakusin, Ed Kimball, Alex Sherer, Larry Armstrong, 




Marian Hansen, Midge Zilker, Randy Zilker, Liz Reagor, 




Lynda Ward Pierce, Chris Vall Spinosa, Pete Vall Spinosa, 




Peter Miller - CAMCO 



Conference Call: Kim Storm

I. Call to order

The meeting was called to order at 3:10 p.m. by President Thornton. 
II. Approval of minutes:

It was moved, seconded, and passed to approve the Jan. 11, 2013 Board of Directors Meeting minutes as written. 
III. Financial 

The Board reviewed the February 2013 Financial Statements prepared by Camco. It was noted on the balance sheet that the operating account had a balance of over -15,900 while the reserve account had a balance of over 112,400. Accounts receivable for the period were over 5,400 while prepaid assessments were over 31,000. After four months of the fiscal year expenses exceeded revenue by over 254,100 largely due to legal expenses, grounds maintenance, building maintenance, and bad debt being over budget. 
IV. Grounds and Building Maintenance
Rock line swales were installed on Aspen Grove and Silver Strike to divert leaking detention pond water from the parking lot surfaces into culverts below the roadways this work prevented a hazardous pedestrian ice condition on the parking lots during the winter. Work was done by Al Pombo Inc.  
Extensive excavation and plumbing repair work was done by the CAMCO maintenance crew this winter to repair a leaking water main by units 3026-3029 and 3030-3034. The old water line was leaking over 435 gallons per hour prior to being replaced with new poly pipe. 
During the first two weeks of January subzero temperatures caused numerous pipe freezes in units and water mainlines throughout the property. Pipe thawing and plumbing repairs were made by the CAMCO maintenance crew.  
V. Report on Litigation 
At the March 20th hearing in Auburn: 

1.       Court granted our motion requesting statutory tree loss allowing us to argue for double or triple tree damages;

a.       Defendants will be allowed discovery and inspection regarding the tree loss claim;

2.       Court denied our motion for punitive damages and attorney’s fees;

3.       Court told TLC/CNL that its motion for a new trial was premature; they have to wait until the whole trial is over;

a.       That means defendants have until April 15th to appeal;

b.      An appeal will stay the case (no phase II) and the injunction requiring removal of the basin;

c.       There is no procedure to enforce the removal of the basin while on appeal;

d.      We will ask for a large bond to secure the damages that will be ongoing to Aspen Grove during any appeal – the bond is not a 100% certainty;

e.      An appeal can last 9 mos. to 18 mos. in general;

f.        We would respond to the appeal, and continue to document damages to the property while the appeal was underway;

    
 
4.       Court requested we submit our cost bill after phase II;

5.       The phase II trial is set for October 21st – 10 court days in Auburn Courthouse;

6.       The parties are required to mediate before (ret) Judge Ramirez in Sacramento before June 21st, Defendants adjusters and principals are required to attend in person.

7.       TLC/CNL have submitted an alternative BMP for storm filters recently, and our experts are reviewing to provide comments and alternative locations, among other comments.

8.       We continue to gather evidence of damages at Aspen Grove regarding the building foundations, asphalt and trees, among other items.

 
VI. Snow Removal pathways
The CAMCO maintenance crew is wrapping up its first season providing this service to the Association. With a light winter this expense through March has been 28,800, under budget by over 38,600. 
VII. Report on Executive Session Jan. 11, 2013 Meeting
Litigation issues and contracts with third parties were addressed.
VIII. Report on Executive Session Jan. 18, 2013 Meeting

Litigation issues and contracts with third parties were addressed.
IX. Report on Executive Session Feb. 15, 2013 Meeting

Litigation issues and contracts with third parties were addressed.
X. Report on Executive Session Feb. 27, 2013 Meeting

Litigation issues and contracts with third parties were addressed.
XI. Committee Reports

a. Budget and Finance Committee
The committee is looking at the best way going forward on paying for the trial. It is evaluating the contingency agreement presented by Stoel Rives. No decision has been reached at this time. The committee is doing what is fiscally responsible for the membership. 

b. External Alterations and Use Restrictions Committee

The committee met for the first time today. No formal report has been prepared. The first item it is addressing the name plaque/sign posting throughout the property. It will evaluate this situation and provide a proposal to the Board at the next meeting. A walk though inspection of the property will be done this spring. The committee will come up with recommendations on how to proceed after that. 

c. Website Development Committee

The committee is working on getting story board proposals from two contractors to be reviewed by the Board. A mission statement has been written.  

d. Landscape/Weed Abatement Committee

The committee has held one meeting and is in an information gathering mode. 

e. NPOA Oversight Committee
Committee members Hoffman and Sackheim have been unable to attend a NPOA this year. A mission statement has been written. 
XII. Open Forum - member comments on items not on the agenda
A question was asked about the status of the eavesdropping case. Attorney Gene Haydu will be handling this along with other numerous complaints including loss of value on a contingency basis. The court requires that the complaints be bundled. Owners who wish to participate in this court action may be asked to contribute for expert witness expenses.   

An owner suggested that the ski back trail be paved with asphalt and lit at night. Another owner expressed disapproval of lighting the trail. A third owner suggested that woodchips be kept on the trail. 

It was requested that the Placer County Mosquito Abatement District treat the aspen grove swamp area. Mr. Miller will contact them about this when their offices open this spring. They are in the same business park as the CAMCO office. 

XIII. Set date for next Board of Directors meeting.

The next meeting was set for 3 p.m. Friday June 14, 2013 at the Adult Clubhouse, Northstar Rec Center. 
XIV. Adjournment

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 4:20 p.m.
Respectfully submitted, 

Peter Miller 

Property Manager
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